

APR 2 6 2021
CITY CLERK'S OFFICE SASKATOON

Re: Darren Hill, Ward 1:

His Worship and Members of City Council;

There is a matter before City Council in regard to the fact that Mr. Hill did not file election papers on time and as per the existing bylaw, must resign. According to news reports, he claims that health issues are the reason for his noncompliance with city policy.

Mr. Darren Hill is a councillor for City Park where I own a condominium. This condominium building (5th Avenue North) is unfortunately adjacent to the construction site of the Baydo Towers building. The biggest construction project to take place in the history of Saskatchewan.

As a retired physician, I am very sympathetic to his state of health. That said, I have strong concerns in regard to his ability to perform his job as from 2019 to 2021, I have tried in various ways to contact him to represent us in regard to a major development taking place in Ward 1.

As a condo owner, I have personally and collectively as a past member of the board made numerous attempts to contact Mr. Hill to ask him to safeguard and represent our interests at City Council. Our two letters to him were never acknowledged and numerous telephone calls were not returned.

I ask that City Council also consider if Mr. Hill is performing his civic duties to the standard that we should expect from a city representative.

Yours truly,

Dr. Diana Wilson

Phone: 306-